
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
AIR QUALITY DIVISION

ACTIVITY REPORT: Scheduled Inspection
N685855271

FACILITY: PPI Aerospace SRN / ID: N6858
LOCATION: 23230 Amber Street, WARREN DISTRICT: Warren
CITY: WARREN COUNTY: MACOMB
CONTACT: Paul Clark , President ACTIVITY DATE: 09/22/2020
STAFF: Kerry Kelly COMPLIANCE STATUS:  Compliance SOURCE CLASS: SM OPT OUT
SUBJECT: FY 2020 Targeted Inspection. Facility permanently closed.
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

On September 22, 2020, I (Kerry Kelly, EGLE-AQD)  conducted a targeted, unannounced inspection at PPI 
Aerospace located at 23230 Amber St. in Warren, Michigan. The purpose of the inspection was to determine 
compliance with the Federal Clean Air Act; Article II, Part 55, Air Pollution Control of Natural Resources and 
Environmental Protection Act, 1994 Public Act 451; Michigan Department of Environmental Quality-Air Quality
Division (MDEQ-AQD) Rules; NESHAP Subpart T for Halogenated Solvent Cleaners; Permit-To-Install (PTI) 
313-00; and Consent Order 43-2001.

According to the president of PPI Aerospace, Mr. Paul Clark, PPI Aerospace removed all permitted equipment 
and sold the building located at 23230 Amber St. in Warren, Michigan on January 13, 2020.

I arrived at the facility at approximately 11:00 AM and introduced myself, showing my photo credentials, to Mr. 
Alain Cotta, Action One Construction. Mr. Cotta indicated he was hired to remove some doors from the facility 
and was not the new owner. I walked through the inside of the building with Mr. Cotta's permission. The building 
was empty, other than the metal overhead door Mr. Cotta was removing.  The paint booths, ovens, etch line, and 
degreaser, permitted in PTI 313-00, were gone.

I sent an email to Sue Thelen (AQD Permit Section Dept. Tech) on September 22, 2020 requesting that PTI 313-
00 be voided because the facility was permanently closed and all permitted equipment had been removed.  

Mr. Clark indicated he will send a request to terminate Consent Order number 43-2001 since the PPI no longer 
owns the facility and all of the equipment has been removed.

PPI Aerospace, SRN M6858,  formerly located at 23230 Amber Street in Warren, Michigan appears to be 
permanently closed.
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